SOUTHWESTERN HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
Board Meeting
October 16, 2023.
     The meeting was called to order at 6:02 PM at Wakonda Church meeting room.  Board members present were George Davis, Joe Harrison, Pete Conrad, Penny Harrison, Steve Sarcone, Nick VanPatten and Diana Sickles (guest presenter)
Board meeting was approved from the September 18, 2023 meeting. 
The Treasurer’s report was approved as summited for October 16, 2023, by H. Carman.   
     Diana Sickles presented an overview of water safety concerns regarding lead piping into area homes. Over 20,000 homes may be impacted.  Water Works have confirmed to her that main water feeds are safe and all lead free. The customer is responsible for the main feed piping to their home.  She will continue to advocate for home safety. Board member, Joe Harrison, will be the liaison for this continued safety project and will work with Ms. Sickles.  
     The Board voted to support Brew Oil Company’s request to open a convenience store at 42nd and Park Ave, the old Valero store.  The zoning Board voted to reject Brews alcohol sales request.  The Board feels getting the building occupied with over a million-dollar investment is very important and alcohol sales is a small part of sales.  A few nearby neighbors were in support of the project and just wanted the building occupied. President Davis will send a letter of concern and support to Council members with the purpose of getting this vacant building (over two years) occupied by Brew Oil Company.
     November 15th, Wednesday, will be the fall general meeting for SWHNA. The meeting will include the election of officers for a two-year term. Board members George Davis, Steve Utterson, Steve Sarcone, Ginny Renda and Nick VanPatten have served their terms. They may seek reelection.  Neighbors will be notified about the meeting via the email list as all members have an email address on file.  Anyone seeking a Board position will be informed on the rules regarding being a candidate. 
     Meeting attendance with other organizations related to SWHNA were discussed and will be assigned to SWHNA Board members. Several groups are involved.
     The meeting adjourned at 7:23 PM.
Minutes are summitted by George Davis for Secretary Ginny Renda,
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